
IFOU President Hassan Juma’a statement: 

“In such a happy occasion we would like to thank unions, federations, organizations and individuals 

who have contributed to the International Campaign to drop the charges and signed the letter 

addressed to Mr. Prime Minister of Iraq. Around 41 international federations and unions, (44) 

national federations and unions, (68) non-governmental organization contributed to the campaign.  

We specially thank the following organizations which contributed to the coordination of the 

international campaign: Initiative of Solidarity with the Iraqi Civil Society (ICSSI), the (USLAW), 

International Solidarity Center (SC) and IndustriALL.  

This verdict is a victory of the union freedoms in Iraq and the entire world. It is the best evidence that 

labor international solidarity is capable of achieving rights.  

To the Iraqi government and the ministry of oil: IFOU and its president were never against or source 

of harm to the Iraqi economy. We were the ones who protected oil and work facilities during difficult 

times including the occupation period. However, we will continue to practice our rights guaranteed by 

the Iraqi constitution including our right on trade union organization, defending workers and oil 

workers' rights and the national interests.    

We will continue our struggle and call for the issuance of a labor and trade union law. We are open 

to cooperate with government and international organizations to achieve this demand.” 

 


